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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
For the Agenda, click here.
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 27th July 2015 7pm at the Hayward Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton 
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Luke Harvey-Ingram


Cllr Henry Brown (Chairman)
Cllr Jill McNally



Cllr Graham Smith
Cllr David Perkins





Cllr John Taylor




Cllr Jackie Wadsworth

In Attendance
Cllr Roy Coombs
Member(s) of Public

None

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

15/33
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr V Howard and Cllr Caroline Kolek.
15/34
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Harvey-Ingram – personal interest as staff of one company providing a quote was known to him.

Cllr David Perkins – non pecuniary as one company provided IT assistance at arm’s length to the Beehive.
15/35 
To receive the notes from the Financial Reporting Working Group meeting dated 20th July 2015 (attached) and to recommend for approval to the Town Council the draft financial reporting of quarterly accounts for Honiton Town Council
It was confirmed this was work in progress and that a balance sheet would be provided in the future to report the capital account as well as the income and expenditure.

Cllr Brown proposed that the notes of the meeting be received and that the draft report of income and expenditure be recommended for approval by the Town Council at its meeting on 10th August. This was seconded by Cllr Harvey-Ingram and voted unanimous in favour. The motion was carried.
15/36 
To discuss list of cheques raised and to recommend approval to the Town Council:

a)
April for £49,152.85

b)
May for £22,142.57

c)
June for £10,476.07

The following concerns were raised:

How had Viridor managed to take payment twice? The RFO confirmed that Viridor raised an invoice and requested payment via cheque and also claimed the money using a previously set up direct debit.
Did the office obtain alternative costs for producing the Talk of The Town newsletter? The RFO confirmed that alternatives costs were obtained about a year ago.

Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the Committee recommended that the cheque lists for April, May and June 2015 be approved by the Town Council at its meeting on 10th August. This was seconded by Cllr Wadsworth and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/37
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the first quarter to 30 June 2015
The following concerns were raised:

Why was the Town Council paying for the Town Clerk’s and Deputy Town Clerk’s annual Society of Local Council Clerk’s subscription? The RFO confirmed that the Town Council had been doing so for several years and that a lot of free advice and documentation was available for the benefit of the Council by ensuring their Clerks had this information to hand as and when required. The RFO also confirmed that discussions were currently taking place to introduce a two tier scheme whereby the Council would have the ability to pay for general membership and the Clerk paid for union representation.
Why was the service charge not £10,000 as originally anticipated? The RFO confirmed that the figure on the spreadsheet was the budget figure and not the actual costs as this was not yet known to her.

Who paid for the auditorium when awards were given to the Community College students? The RFO confirmed that the room booking was paid for by the Town Council as the ceremony was just before a full Council meeting and the room cost was the same irrespective of the type of room booked.

Cllr Taylor suggested it would make more sense if the income figure showed income received for the first half yet the majority of the expenditure related to the first quarter only. It was agreed that the RFO will include this in the notes.

The bank reconciliation up to June 2015 was noted as follows:

1200 Current Account

	30/06/2015
	Adjusted Bank Balance
	
	
	
	201,476.72

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	30/06/2015
	Balance per Cashbook
	
	
	
	201,474.72

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Difference re DALC to be written off
	
	2.00


1210 – Savings account

	30/06/2015
	Adjusted Bank Balance
	
	
	3,908.14

	
	
	
	
	
	

	30/06/2015
	Balance per Cashbook
	
	
	3,908.14


Cllr Perkins proposed that the Committee recommended that the Town Council approved the income and expenditure report with amended notes at its meeting on 10th August. This was seconded by Cllr Wadsworth and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/38 To review the Insurance cover for special circumstances
Cllr Brown proposed that this item now be considered in “part b” due to the commercially sensitive nature of the report and it was agreed unanimously. 
15/39 To review the need to purchase marketing materials for Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr Brown proposed that the expenditure of £100 towards increasing the number of Talk of the Town newsletters be removed as coverage through the local Midweek Herald advertising a link to the Town Council website would be sufficient. Cllr Brown added that the Committee should recommend that the Town Council approved a total expenditure of £525 at its meeting on 10th August. This was seconded by Cllr G Smith and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/40 Exclusion of the Public

IT WAS RESOLVED that the classification given to the documents to be submitted to the Finance Committee be confirmed; there was four items which the Town Clerk and one item which the Finance Committee recommended should be dealt with in Part B.
15/41 To review the Insurance cover for special circumstances
Reason for consideration in Part B:

a) The report includes details of commercially sensitive information
The committee agreed that East Devon District Council should be made aware if a retrospective right of way was established. 
It was agreed that the Insurance cover for special circumstances be reviewed again when further information was available.

15/42 
To discuss and recommend the option which best provides a wireless IP link of the town CCTV system to the monitoring equipment to be relocated to the Beehive.

Reason for consideration in Part B:

1. Para 3 Schedule 12A Information relating to the finance or business affairs of any particular person

2. The report includes details of commercially sensitive information and  details of project costings provided by external sources
Concern was raised as to whether there were any plans to move by the current owner of the building where the receiver was positioned. The Town Clerk confirmed that she was not aware of any plans and in fact they had been most helpful to date.
Concern was also raised that the second option had provided an estimate (rather than a quote) for the servicing of the new equipment and this figure could alter should the Town Council proceed with it. It was possible to proceed with the second option without a service contract included as it may not be possible to break out with the current provider at renewal time.

Cllr Brown proposed that the Finance Committee recommended the option to upgrade all the CCTV equipment as per the second quote listed in the Clerk’s report and that the maintenance contract liability may need to remain. This was seconded by Cllr Wadsworth and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/43 
To discuss and recommend the option which best provides a safe and secure upgraded and networked IT system including emails and website in order for the Town Council office to work more efficiently and for the Town Council to ensure it was compliant at all times

Reason for consideration in Part B:

1. Para 3 Schedule 12A Information relating to the finance or business affairs of any particular person

2. The report includes details of commercially sensitive information and  details of project costings provided by external sources
The Town Clerk confirmed that a comparison table had been produced but that members needed to be mindful that the three options were not exactly like for like and each offered different levels of support and service.

Concern was raised about how much the Council paid currently and members were surprised that the Council relied upon the staff to ensure backups and other IT tasks were carried out and that the necessary support or training was not included in the cost currently paid.
Cllr Smith proposed that the Finance Committee recommended the option to upgrade the IT hardware and software, produce  a new responsive website and agreed the monthly subscriptions for Office 365, enable automated backup, remote accessing, IT and website support as per option three of the first quote listed in the Clerk’s report and comparison table. This was seconded by Cllr Brown and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/44 
To discuss and recommend the option which the Town Council should proceed with in order to carry out work at Roundball Wood as specified in the lease arrangement with Combe Estates.

Reason for consideration in Part B:

1. Para 3 Schedule 12A Information relating to the finance or business affairs of any particular person

2. The report includes details of commercially sensitive information and  details of project costings provided by external sources
It was agreed that the Town Clerk would ensure that the fencing to be installed would be sheep proof as well as what was specified in the lease arrangement.

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Finance Committee recommended that the Town Council proceeded with option three of the Deputy Town Clerk’s report subject to Combe Estates undertaking to cover the cost of clearing the undergrowth. This was seconded by Cllr Brown and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/45
To discuss and recommend Deputy Clerk’s overtime payment for holiday cover

Reason for consideration in Part B:

1. Para 3 Schedule 12A Information relating to the finance or business affairs of any particular person

2. The report includes details of sensitive information relating to an employee
Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the Finance Committee recommended to the Town Council that the Deputy Clerk be paid for all her overtime owed whilst covering the Town Clerk’s annual leave in February (capped at 20 hours per week for the four week period). This was seconded by Cllr Wadsworth and was agreed unanimously. The motion was carried.
15/46
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.
Signed Chair

10th August 2015

